
Dear Parents, 
 
We have one more week in school before the summer break.  We are currently planning 
for the full return of all our children from September as we read through and understand 
all of the guidance and expectations from Cheshire East and the DfE .  We will then    
review and update the risk assessment for our setting ready for the new school year.  
Once we have finalised the details around the safe return of our pupils we will share this  
information with you, we intend to get this to you as soon as possible—if not by next    
Friday definitely by the end of July. 
 
Staff will be in school, at varying times during the summer break.  Mrs Schurer-Lewis 
and I will be in most of WB 20th and 27th July and again in the last week of August.  We 
want to assure you that we are here if you need us for most of the summer break.     
However, there will be a time when we will not be available in August and emails will not 
be answered immediately during this time. 
 
I am looking forward to the new school year—yes it will be different and we will have to 
operate in a more restricted way but at least we will be one school again—learning and 
achieving together. 
 
 
Miss Atkins—a head teacher who is very proud of  Goostrey School and everyone 
associated with it. 
 
The school’s official communication with families comes through the newsletter, 
website, class pages, messages through the app, email and occasionally paper 
letters.  We do not have an official Facebook account for information.   
 
Holiday dates are on the school website. 

SENCo: mrs.freeman@goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk .  

Newsletter 10th  July 2020 

Useful information 

Before school club: booking form available on school website http://

www.goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk/serve_file/48433   

Superkids after school club: enrolment - 0161 474 7743 / contact during club - 07746 

559400 

School uniform:  www.myschoolstyle.com/school/goostrey   

On-line payment website address www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schoolshop 
 

01270 685658  

 admin@goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk  

 www.goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk  

 @goostreyprimary  
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These beautiful photos were sent to me by one of our parents—

Rose Day Rose Bud and attendants. 

 

This parent also wrote: 

 

They had a wonderful day and it was lovely to see the village 

come together, hanging bunting and lining the streets.  

 

We were very lucky to be part of the tradition albeit on a smaller 

scale.  

There are spaces available for flute and recorder lessons at school with Mrs 

Goode from September. An experienced teacher, ABRSM examiner and 

performer in the UK and internationally, Mrs Goode comes into school 

each week to give lessons during term time.  

Please contact at zoechap@hotmail.com for more information or to  

arrange a trial lesson at school.  

 

mailto:zoechap@hotmail.com


Remote Learning In Year 4 

Learning about the sculptor Antony Gormley 

Optical Illusions 

Work 



Remote Learning In Year 4 

European Fact Files 

And a snail! 



This Week’s Home Learning in Year 5 
This week we have… 

Done lots of excited writing based on wizards. 
Undertaken shapes work in maths. 
Researched the Galápagos Islands. 
Explored surrealism in art. 
Looked at structure and texture of pieces of music 
Explored growing up and growing old in science. 
Explored what life was like in Benin in history. 

        
Asa’s wizard school floor plan.                         Carlo’s brilliant wizard school writing. 

     
Tom pretending to be a living statue, as part of our work on statues.  

 
 
 
 
 



Please see below for recommendations of resources and tips to support parents during the 
current COVID-19 outbreak.  
 
 - CEOP is a well known and valuable child exploitation resource bank. Given current circum-
stances they are releasing a new activity pack every 2 weeks to support parents to deliv-
er online safety activities with children at a time when they will be spending more time online 
at home.  
 
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/Support-tools/home-activity-worksheets/   
 
- At present many parents will be juggling childcare with working from home. Top tips for par-
ents working from home: 
 
https://www.barnardos.org.uk/blog/tips-parents-working-home-barnardos-colleagues   
 
- The NSPCC has created an information and advice resource for parents/careers of young 
people with anxiety about Coronavirus.  
 
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/childrens-mental-health/depression-anxiety-
mental-health   
 
- Professionals, parents and young people can be directed to the Young Addaction Pan 
Cheshire social media pages for daily updates, resources, tips and support 
 
https://www.facebook.com/Pan-Cheshire-Missing-and-Child-Exploitation-Service-
1039465136264241  
 
https://twitter.com/PanCheshireMFH   
 
The NSPCC has created an online Hub providing advice and support for parents and carers 
during the coronavirus outbreak. Content includes: information on keeping children safe from 
abuse; tips and advice to help parents working from home; and ways to talk to a child who is 
anxious or worried about coronavirus. 
 
Visit the Hub: Coronavirus (COVID-19) advice and support for parents and carers  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/Support-tools/home-activity-worksheets/
https://www.barnardos.org.uk/blog/tips-parents-working-home-barnardos-colleagues
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/childrens-mental-health/depression-anxiety-mental-health
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/childrens-mental-health/depression-anxiety-mental-health
https://www.facebook.com/Pan-Cheshire-Missing-and-Child-Exploitation-Service-1039465136264241
https://www.facebook.com/Pan-Cheshire-Missing-and-Child-Exploitation-Service-1039465136264241
https://twitter.com/PanCheshireMFH
http://email.nspcc.org.uk/c/172rYpw4R6YtAKJZN2N4ekrBkJ


 

Mental Health Helpline - 0300 303 3972 

Local NHS Trust, Cheshire and Wirral Partnership (CWP), has launched a new mental health 

helpline for residents of Cheshire West, Cheshire East and Wirral.  

Open 24 hours a day, seven-days a week, it is open to people of all ages including children 

and young people who need urgent mental health support. 

What to do if you need urgent mental health help: 

 Please call 0300 303 3972 and our dedicated local NHS staff will support you to access 

the help you need; 

 The helpline is open 24 hours a day, seven days a week and is open to people of all 

ages – including children and young people; 

 The helpline is now the first port of call for mental health help – it is operated by peo-

ple in your local area who will know how best to support you. If you call NHS111 you may 

have to wait longer for help and will be re-directed to this local service – so call 0300 303 

3972; 

 Please note, A&E and 999 are not the best places to get help for the majority of mental 

health problems – call 0300 303 3972 to be directed to the best local service to support you; 

 You should still call 999 or go to A&E if you have an immediate, life-threatening emer-

gency requiring mental or physical health assistance; 

For non-urgent help and general wellbeing advice, the CWP website contains information 
and links to resources to support people with anxiety, low mood, and worries relating to the 
current Covid-19 pandemic www.cwp.nhs.uk 
For children and young people there is also a dedicated website MyMind.org.uk 

http://www.cwp.nhs.uk
https://www.mymind.org.uk/


 
 

If you have something that you would like putting in our newsletter please email it  
either to head@goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk or admin@goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk 
 
It needs to be with us by 12.00 on Thursday and attached to your email on a WORD  
document so once approved we can easily cut and paste.  Thank you 
 
We always welcome pieces about Goostrey pupils and their achievements outside of 
school. I love to hear what our pupils are celebrating and  achieving outside school so 
we can celebrate in the newsletter and assembly. 
 
The responsibility to get permission for other people’s children to be on photographs 
lies with the sender not with the school. 
 
We will usually allow local events to be advertised in the newsletter, especially if we 
think they will be of interest to our pupils and their families.   
However we do not endorse or take responsibility for anything not directly organised 
by the school. 
 



 Watch this space for the new after school provider’s details …...   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Before School Club 
 

If you would like to enrol your child for Goostrey  

Before School Club, please either download a booking form 

from our website www.goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk or collect 

from the reception desk.  The cost is £3.00 per session  and 

the club operates on each school day, from  8 .00 AM to 8 

55 AM.  Please note no food is served at this club. 

The web address for ordering school uniform is: 
www.myschoolstyle.com/school/goostrey 

Useful contacts and numbers……………… 
 
If there’s any other information that you feel should be added to this page, as a weekly 
standing item, please let me know. 

Compliments and Comments and Suggestions.    Name:…………………………………………. 
Please use this slip if you wish to give school general feedback about any aspect of school life.  It 
is not essential to provide your name but will be necessary if you want a response.  Please return 
to Mrs Williams or the class teacher.   
Alternatively you are always welcome to e mail staff or pop in to see them—school operates an 
open door policy. 

www.goostreypreschool.org.uk 

Telephone: 07471 756720  - 

available during pre-school hours 

only. 

The Chair of Governors and the Head teacher meet at 

least once a week.  If you have anything you would 

like them to discuss / consider please let us know.  

We will always respond to you. 

Class pages, on the school website have lots of up to date information for your child’s 
class.  Please keep looking at these as they are updated every week for you.  Thank 
you 




